
FRIENDS OF CUTLER MEETING MINUTES

January 13, 2015

Sarah Olson, President

· Welcome and brief introduction to our two guest speakers
Guest Speaker: Dana Allara from the EdFund (former Cutler parent)

· The EdFund is trying to increase awareness among younger, elementary aged families; while the FofC is enrichment based the EdFund is about innovation, about seeding programs that might be part of the school budget in the future; in the high school they are building a “20th century classroom” that includes modern furniture, white board tables etc;  the hope is that this test classroom will determine which components the district wants and finds useful;  in the elementary schools they have just funded a grant for Hokk stools in one classroom - these stools allow children to move and can help reduce fidgeting;  in the spring the edFund will host a family event, “Minute to Win-it”
Guest Speaker: Maureen Whitman, Friends of the Arts representative

· Friends of the Arts covers all arts - instrumental, choral, fine art, theater, etc not just at the high school level but all ages; they do not get a lot of requests from the elementary schools and they are trying to increase awareness at this level; currently they provide money for instrumental lessons, chorus enrollment and band for eligible families who need the fees covered in order for their child to participate; they funded a banner for the high school marching band, they have paid for things like sound system  and lighting upgrades at the high school theater; they also provide the high school art club with art supplies; their biggest fundraiser is the Melody Miles race - this will be the 20th year if that event;  they also have a “take A Seat” campaign where you can but a plaque on the backs of seats at the high school auditorium; you can sign up for their email newsletter at www.hwfota.org; meetings are the third Monday of every month at 6:30pm in the HS library
Amy Howell: Free Money

· So far we have generated $398 in Box Top money!!
· The next Box Top collection deadline is March 1st; there will be a ski themed campaign similar to last year
Jenn Clifford - (notes emailed in as Jenn was absent from meeting)

· Grade 2 and 3 teachers will be attending professional development again this week with our writing consultant, Martha Horne. They continue to fine tune their writing workshop lessons under her guidance. They have met several times since last June with all gr. 2 and 3 teachers in the district, and spend each day observing Martha teach a class of students, then putting it into their own practice. They have one more day with her in March this year.
· During Wednesday afternoons this month, teachers have been actively studying the writing standards in the Common Core state standards. Last week, we looked at samples of our own students’ work and compared them to new rubrics. Tomorrow, we will meet with teachers from all three elementary schools to analyze writing samples and annotate them according to the standards. This work continues on Wednesdays this year, with other, higher arching work being completed after school by the English Language Arts Task Force.
· Students are delving deeper into their learning during this time of year. We will be conducting some mid-year assessments to help us gauge student progress and redirect our efforts if needed. Kindergarten report cards will be sent home February 6 for the first time. Our Open House will be held on Wednesday, March 4 from 5:30-7. Grades 3-5 will have English Language Arts MCAS over the weeks of March 23 and 30. We’ll release the exact dates later this month, but please try to avoid vacations during those two weeks.
Pat Krysiak: Cultural Enrichment (notes emailed in as Pat was not present)

· Michael LaFosse coming.... He is like the American guru of Origami.  He does installations around the country (in fact he is headed to Hawaii this week for one) and has written dozens of books on the topic.  But what makes him so awesome his ability to actually teach it too.   He teaches children and adults and has a wonderful personality.  The ability to transform paper into a work of art is our STEAM connection and Michael is big on Metamorphosis and will make that connection during our workshops.
· The Brazilian trio that is coming in February will be a burst of energy.  They will be doing drumming and the art of Capoeira--a combination of martial arts, dance and music to walk students through the country of Brazil.  No real STEAM connection.
Kathleen O’Connor, Secretary

· Presentation of the December minutes, voted on and approved
Minutes respectfully submitted by Kathleen O’Connor on January 20, 2015


